
We welcome the HELSINKI conclusions related, among

other issues, to the complete abandonment of the production

and consumption of chloro-fluorocarbons covered by the

MONTREAL protocol as soon as possible and not later than the

end of the century. Specific attention must also be given to

those ozone-depleting substances not covered by thé Montreal

protocol. We shall promote the development and use of suitable

substitute substances and technologies. More emphasis should

be placed on projects that provide alternatives to

chloro-fluorocarbons.

40) We strongly advocate common efforts to limit

emissions of carbon dioxide and other greenhouse gases, which

threaten to induce climate change, endangering the environment

and ultimately the economy. We strongly support the work

undertaken by the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change,

on this issue.

We need to strez}gthen the worldwide network of

observatories for greenhouse gases and support the World

Meteorological Organisation initiative to establish a global

climatological reference network to detect climate changes

41) We agree that increasing energy efficiency

could make a substantial contribution to these goals. We urge.

international organizations concerned to encourage measures,

including economic mea'sures, to improve energy conservation

and, more broadly, efficiency in the use of energy of all

kinds and to promote relevant techniques and technologies.


